Diear Sir
1 just met with your Mr Wells in Perth to diseuss the FTA. with China and the 1ssue of barriers to trade in the
education and training secT0T- Mr Wells sugzested 1 send this emajl to put My 1§2ue to DFAT formerly.

Whilst Australia attracts large numbers of Chinese students to Australia to study, you will find that the major
part of the interest rests with higher education and related educational pathways.

Whilst there is significant interest it China with regards o Voeational Education and Training (VET), our
suceess to date 25 been hampered by the lack of recognition in China of Australian VET qualifications. This
peeds attention as part of the FTA negotiations.

1 would suggest that agreement is reached between, the Australian and Chinese Governments on gstablishing a
process for achieving fortual recognition of qualifications in the VET sector.

T would be grateful if you wounld give this suggestion consideration. T will also email this © Margaret Fanping,
Executive Director of TAFE Dirsetors Australia who ig based in Canberra. 1 am sure Margaret would be willing
1o assist in any follow up discussions. 1 would also be glad to assist forther if required.

Regards,

Jeff Guuningham

Managing Director

Rducation and Training International
Department of Education and Training

Government of Western Aunstralia



